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Father Tim’s Meditation 
 

Over the next few months, you’re going to see some 
changes to the newsletter. It’ll still go out the same 
time each month (generally within the first week), but 
the Communication Committee and I want to take the 
content in a slightly different direction. Normally, we 
use the newsletter for just that: news. What’s going on 
in the parish, what volunteer opportunities are 
available, and so on - these will still be part of the 
newsletter as a whole. But there will be more parts as 
well, and these all center around the life of the people 
of Christ Church. 
 

Beginning with this issue, our vestry members will be 
writing about their life as disciples of Christ. These may 
be personal-interest stories, reflections on some things 
that have happened to them, experiences of the 
sacred, or stories that they have heard that bring them 
closer to the presence of God. These personal stories 
will, I hope, help you learn more about the folks on our 
vestry and who sit, sing, and worship with you on 
Sunday mornings. 
 

I also want to work with folks to develop a section on 
prayer, both for intercessions and thanksgivings. It’s 

HIGHLIGHTS 

 
April 3 
Lenten Discussion at 9:00 

a.m. 
Taizé Service at 7:00 p.m. 
 

April 8, 15 
Lenten Fish Fry 
 

April 10 
Palm Sunday 
 

April 14 
Maundy Thursday service at 

7:30 pm. 
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Good Friday 
Stations of the Cross 12 p.m. 
Good Friday Service 7:30 
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April 17 
Easter Sunday 
 

April 22 
Parents’ Night Out 6:00-8:00 
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April 26 
Vestry Meeting 
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important to remember those who are ill or in trouble and to give thanksgivings for those 
things that God has given us or helped us live through. 
 

These changes also include a call to those budding writers out there. If you’d like to write in 
about something in the community that you’re passionate about, or you have an idea for a 
column, or, hey, if you’re an artist and want to try your hand at a comic, let me know. Feel 
free to share your life in Christ and your gifts of the Spirit with the rest of the community.  

 

And that word, “community”, is the point of all this. As we move (sometimes slowly, 
sometimes all at once) out of the pandemic, we need to do a bit of work rebuilding and 
regathering our community. We’ve weathered the storm of COVID, and while it’s not all 
finished just yet, it’s time to start gathering together and remembering how wonderful, life-
giving, and transformative in-person community can be. I hope you’ll enjoy these changes 
and feel moved by the Spirit to join in! 

 
 

 
 

Eucharistic Visitors:  Coming to Visit When Needed 
 

Christ Church is fortunate to have two people who are licensed as 
Eucharistic Visitors.  A Eucharistic Visitor is a lay person who brings the 
consecrated bread and wine from the Holy Eucharist to people who are 
not able to attend the service on Sunday.  Eucharistic Visitors bring 
communion to people who are in the hospital, rehabilitation centers, 
assisted living facilities, nursing homes and those who are at home.  If 

you are not able to attend church and would like to request that communion be brought to 
you, please contact the office and one of our Eucharistic Visitors can arrange to bring it to 
you. 
 

 
 

Due to the possibility of changing guidance about safe ways to 
regather for worship and fellowship, please watch for email updates 
and check our website or our Facebook page and group for the latest 

guidance!  Services are currently in person, but we will continue to record the sermons and 
post them on YouTube.   
 

 

 
 

First Friday Dinner will be returning in the spring! 
 

  



Christ Church Prayer Chain 
Father Tim Hannon 
315-682-5795 

 
rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

Michael Bull 
315-682-2855 

 
mwbull@syr.edu  

Jim Willhite 
315-247-4792 (cell) 

 
jimwillhite@ieee.org  

Marjorie Edwards 
315-247-0027 

 
ed8845@gmail.com  

Rebecca Russell 
315-256-5568 

 
russellmusic@aol.com  

 

Christ Church Vestry Members 
 

2022-2023 Wardens 
Mollie Mills 

Candy Willhite 
 

2022-2023 Vestry Members 
Doug Allen 
Jeff Amack 

Michael Bull 
Craig Byrum 

Carmen Denny 
Suzanne Mitchell 

Jean Regan 
Jim Tifft 

Amy Trail  
Lori Gibson, Clerk 

Anne Whyte, Treasurer 
 

 
 

Coffee Hour is scheduled to return on Sunday, April 10 (Palm Sunday).  The 
coffee hour schedules are included in the back of the newsletter, and you’ll 
receive an email reminder the Monday before you are scheduled to host. 
 

If you were scheduled to host during a time when coffee hour was suspended, and are 
willing to be on a list of substitute hosts, please notify the office.   
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Vestry Voices 
This column, to be written by Vestry members, will take a different form this year. Father 
Tim has asked that each of us share our personal stories on how we found God and how it 
relates to our leadership at Christ Church. Here is my story: 
 

Many long years ago, I learned about God in Sunday School. My parents were faithful 
Episcopalians. In fact, my father served as the Senior Warden of a large church and my 
mother was a soloist in the choir. They were loving parents who had serious problems. 
Mother was mentally ill and my father developed a serious drinking problem in order to 
cope. This type of trauma can have a profound effect on a youngster’s sense of worth. 
 

As a teenager, I found the situation intolerable and I confided in a couple of adults who 
violated my trust, by telling my parents. I didn’t talk to my priest because my parents were 
“pillars” of the church. 
 

At the age of 14, I found God; a friend who could help me. I vividly remember sitting on the 
edge of my bed and asking him for strength and direction. Somehow, he answered.  
 

He (and my dad) gave me a sense of humor and I learned to become a leader. I promised 
God that when I grew up, I would find work where I would maintain confidences; help and 
lead others and live by the Golden Rule. 
 

Throughout my personal and professional life, I have worked to keep that promise. And 
now, serving as a Warden of Christ Church and leading the Personnel Committee, I will try 
to do the same. 
Mollie Mills 

 
 

 
Parents’ Night Out 

On Friday, April 22, Christ Church will offer a Parents’ Night 
Out from 6:00-8:00 p.m.  This will be a drop-off event for 
children who are potty-trained through 5th grade.  There 
will be snacks available, but please feed your child dinner 
before dropping them off.  RSVP to the church office by 11 
a.m. on April 21 (315-682-5795, or email 

church.office@christchurchmanlius.org).   

mailto:church.office@christchurchmanlius.org


Take out only dinner on Fridays   
during lent:  March 4 

  March 11 
  March 18 
   March 25 
   April 1  
   April 8 
  April 15-Good 

Friday 
                  

Christ Church  
407 East Seneca Street, Manlius 

  

 
$14 dinner includes: 
fish, french fries,  
cole slaw, and roll 
 
Order by calling 

 315-682-5795 



From the Rector’s Desk 
 

This past month, Bishop DeDe gave authority to 
local vestries to decide their masking protocols. 
Our vestry voted unanimously to make masking 
optional for all worship services. Christ Church 
staff requested that we continue to mask 
during those hours when the office is open, and 
you all have been respectful of this request. 
Thank you for that, and thank you for all the 
feedback. If you have any questions or 
thoughts, please feel free to get in touch with 
any vestry member or with me. We’d be happy 

to sit down with you and any questions you might have. 
 

But wait, aren’t there other regulations? What about them? Well, here’s an update on the 
status of other regulations surrounding COVID. Please note that all of the following are 
pending the CDC’s recommendations. At the time of writing this article, our county is still 
“medium” transmission. If we ever move to “high”, we’ll be required to change all 
regulations. 
 

• Coffee hour will resume starting Palm Sunday, April 10th.  
o This means that we will have our Maundy Thursday agape meal on the 14th 

and the breakfast on Easter morning for the choir, altar guild, and liturgical 
assistants. 

• The choir will process beginning Palm Sunday, April 10th. 
• We will continue to receive the Most Blessed Sacrament in one kind: the Bread.  
• The acolytes and crucifers will return to almost all pre-pandemic restrictions. The only 

thing that won’t return is that I will continue to proclaim the Gospel with the acolyte 
behind me (instead of holding the book, thus getting a face full of wind. 

 

If you have any questions, please let the vestry or me know. Thank you! 
 

 
 

Thank you to the Fish Friers! 

 

Thanks to all those who spent Friday over steaming friers, sitting next to phones, serving 
patrons, and scrubbing and cleaning the kitchen afterwards. Our Christ Church Lenten fish 
fry is a ton of work. Most of us only see the delicious fish on our plates, but our volunteers 
work at each stage of the process, from getting the fish to handing it to folks in the 
community with grace and a smile. Thank you all for all that you do each and every Lent!  
 

 



Little Free Library Coming Soon 
 
We are excited to announce a NEW addition to the Christ Church Outreach ministry.  Last 
fall, Doug and Carla Allen stepped up to propose the addition of a Little Free Library on 
Christ Church property and it was approved by the vestry shortly thereafter.  For those 

unfamiliar, a LFL is a self-service wooden box where 
community members can share or donate their favorite 
books for others to have or use.  “Take a book. Share a book.” 
is the mantra of the LFL Organization.  While the ground is 
still frozen, the Allens are doing prep work including sourcing 
the box and building materials, working with the Grounds 
Committee on placement and installation, and curating the 
initial offerings for the box.  If you want to participate in the 
launching of this exciting new ministry, we are looking for a 
few donations including bookmarks, a True Value gift card for 
lumber needed, and possibly some books from Forward 

Movement or small bibles.  Once the library is open, help can take the form of offering to 
participate in the maintenance of the library, making a financial contribution toward the 
project, or simply using the LFL as a source for new reading material for yourself.  We 
expect to be ready to install the box itself once we have a thaw in the Spring.  Stay tuned for 
updates on this exciting ministry! 

 

                  
 

 
 

  



Centering Prayer Group 
Wednesdays at 9:00 a.m. in the nave 

 
The Bible tells us: “Be still and know that I am God.” Often, we pray using lots of words and 
gestures, but did you know that praying silently can be some of the most life-giving ways of 
prayer? If you find yourself moving more often to wordless prayer and quiet, being called to 
rest in prayer, or you simply want to try a new way to talk to God (without words), then join 
us on Wednesday mornings at 9:00 in the church nave. Father Tim will lead us in silent 
prayers and, if there’s interest, some community time afterwards. Come once or come 
every week. Know that you are always welcome. 

 

 
 

Taizé Worship Service 
 

During Lent we will hold a Taizé worship service on Sunday evenings at 
7:00 p.m.  Taizé is a style of worship that is quiet, meditative and 
prayerful.  Simple music, scripture readings, prayers, and candlelight set 
a thoughtful tone.  Taizé is an ecumenical community in France which 
draws people from all over the world for shared worship and work 
while living in community.  Taizé services will begin on Sunday, March 6 
and will be offered through Sunday, April 3.  They are wonderful as a 

Lenten discipline or as a time to invite people who might not be comfortable with more 
structured, formal church services, or for whom Sunday mornings do not work.  

 

 
 

Our Lenten study this year will be "Lift up your heart: a step-by-step meditation on how we 
pray." We'll be meeting between our two Sunday services, from 9:00 to 9:30. You'll need no 
materials. We'll be using the Book of Common Prayer, and we have a ton here at church, 
but if you'd like to buy or bring one, you may do so. Please let the office or the rector know 
if you're interested. 
 

 
 

Lord, teach us to pray 
1,001 ways to talk to God 

 
Well, maybe not 1,001, but the Spirit has taught the Church to pray in a myriad of ways over 
the past two thousand years: from praying with icons to music, from the rosary to 
labyrinths, from praying in silence to set prayers. Starting May 1st, and running through the 
Easter season, join Father Tim and others in our parish in trying out different ways to pray. 
We'll start at 9:15 Sunday morning with a short description of the prayer, a time to practice 
the prayer, then reflection. We'll end around 9:45. Come to one or all!  



EASTER FLOWER DONATION FORM 
 

To dedicate flowers for Easter, please return this form to the Parish 
Office by Sunday, April 10 (Palm Sunday).  Donations by check 
should be made payable to the Christ Church Flower Fund.   
Thank you! 

 

 
 

Your Name (PLEASE PRINT) _________________________________________ 
 
 

Flowers in memory of (PLEASE PRINT) ________________________________ 

____________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________ 
 
 

Flowers in thanksgiving for (PLEASE PRINT) ________________________ 

____________________________________________________ 
____________________________________________________ 
 

 

                             
 

 

EASTER MUSIC DONATION FORM 
 

To dedicate music for Easter, please return this form to the Parish 
Office by Sunday, April 10 (Palm Sunday).  Donations by check 
should be made payable to the Christ Church Music Fund.   
Thank you! 

 

 

Your Name (PLEASE PRINT) _________________________________________ 

 

Music in memory of (PLEASE PRINT) __________________________________ 

____________________________________________________ 
____________________________________________________ 

 
 

Music in thanksgiving for (PLEASE PRINT) _________________________ 

____________________________________________________ 
____________________________________________________ 

  



Christ Church Outreach Programs 
 

Christ Church’s Outreach Committee helps us connect with several community 
organizations so that parishioners can donate time, talent, money, or products to those who 
need them.  Short-term drives will be announced in the bulletin and newsletter, and in 
church.  The following are long-term drives that will be ongoing for the foreseeable future.   
 
For a complete list of organizations we partner with, please visit christchurchmanlius.org 
and click on How to Help.   
 

 

Donations Collected at Christ Church 
 

FM FOOD PANTRY 
Donations to the FM Food Pantry are temporarily on 
hiatus as they prepare for a large-scale reorganization 
project.  They anticipate they will be able to accept 

donations again in April.   
 

Paper Drive for ABC House: We are collecting paper products and cleaning supplies for our 
next-door neighbors at A Better Chance House. Please help support our neighbor scholars 
with donations of paper products such as paper towels, toilet paper, tissues, and napkins; 
and with cleaning products such as anti-bacterial wipes and sprays and other cleaning 
products. There will be a barrel in the narthex to collect them. 
 
POMPEY LIONS CLUB 
There is a collection box in Crosby Hall to donate old glasses and hearing aids.   
 

WE RISE ABOVE THE STREETS 
We continue collecting travel size toiletries for We Rise Above the 
Streets. Please leave your donations in the designated basket in the 
narthex. You may also continue to make financial contributions thru 
PayPal: Weriseabovethestreets@gmail.com or sending a check to We 
Rise Above the Streets, 404 Oak Street, Suite 111, Syracuse, NY 13203.   
 

 

Volunteer Opportunities 
For more information about any of the following, please contact the organization below. 
 

WE RISE ABOVE THE STREETS seeks people to help serve on Sandwich Saturdays.  Sign up 
by calling 35-491-7164.   
 

F.I.S.H. (Friends in Service Here) seeks drivers and dispatchers to help people get to 
appointments.  Please call 315-637-8158 for more information.   
 



CLEAR PATH FOR VETERANS seeks people to raise puppies for their 
service dog program.  Contact Melissa Spicer at 
melissa@clearpathforvets.com or call Casey Eberhardt, Puppy 
Development Coordinator at 315-687-3300. Applications are available 
online at Clearpathforvets.com.    
 

 

MATTHEW 25 FARM seeks volunteers at their farms in Tully and Lafayette.  Their mission is 
to provide fresh produce for local food shelves 
and other food distribution.  An easy way to 
donate is to give the proceeds from your 
returnable bottles and cans and there is now an 
account for the Matthew 25 Farm at FM 
Returnables on West Seneca St.  For more 
information about the farm and how to 
volunteer, go to www.matthew25farm.com 

 
 

 

Keeping Our Christ Church Family Connected 
 

Good News 
Please continue to share your good news!  We often share our prayer requests and 
concerns but sometimes forget to let others celebrate with us.  Please feel free to share 
news of awards, births, school and community plays or musicals in which Christ Church 
people are participating, articles from the paper which feature Christ Church people, sports 
team successes, and other happy events.  You can share items in our Christ Church Manlius 
Parishioners Facebook group, send items to the office to be shared in the newsletter, or pin 
them up on our Good News bulletin board in Crosby Hall.   

 
 

 

Join us on Facebook! 
 

Our Facebook page has reminders of parish events, links to the video 
services, and shared posts from other Episcopal organization (the diocese 
of CNY, the national Church, etc.) among other things.   
https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Church-Manlius-127512003958671/ 

 
Our Facebook group “Christ Church Manlius Parishioners” is a place for us 

to “gather” and share information that may not fit into the bulletin or newsletters.   
 

  

mailto:melissa@clearpathforvets.com
http://www.matthew25farm.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Church-Manlius-127512003958671/


Announcements and Reminders 
 

The Rector’s Discretionary Fund is a special account that is financed by the loose cash 
offering gathered one Sunday each month and by additional donations from parishioners 
and others.  At Christ Church the loose plate offering from the first Sunday of each month 
is designated for the Rector’s Discretionary Fund.  Many churches also include a line item in 
the budget.  The purpose of the Rector’s Discretionary Fund is described in the Episcopal 
Church Canons as “to be applied to such pious and charitable uses as the Rector or Priest-in-
Charge shall determine.”  Money from this fund is used to assist those in financial need, to 
support ministry, and to contribute to the work of the wider Church.   
 

 

Delta Sonic Gift Certificates 
 

We have Delta Sonic gift certificates available for purchase in the 
church office.  The $12. car wash certificate ($18.35 value) provides 
a Super Kiss Wash with complimentary second wash within 5 days. 
 

 
 

Christ Church tee shirts are available for sale at coffee hour 
and in the office.  They come in sizes S, M, L, and XL for $10 
and 2XL for $12. 
 

Christ Church now has aprons as well!  One size fits all and    
     are available for $20. 

 
 

 

Donate by Credit Card 
 

For members who would prefer to make pledge payments or other donations via credit 
card, that option is now available.  Because of the concerted efforts of our Treasurer, Anne 
Whyte, anyone choosing this option can access the Hosted Payment Page by going to the 
church website:  www.christchurchmanlius.org and pressing the Donate button at the 
bottom of the page.  The payment page will have a dropdown list with 7 options including 
Pledge 2022.  These donations will be credited on your quarterly statements just like 
donations given by check or cash.  The processing fee charged by your credit card will be 
added to your donation. 
 

Of course, those of you who would like to continue to donate via personal check or through 
Online Banking using Bill Pay may do so.  The Finance Committee hopes that one of these 
three options will be accessible to everyone, especially during this time of social distancing.  
Any questions can be addressed to Peter Winkler, Financial Secretary, or Anne Whyte, 
Treasurer.  Thank you! 

http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/


Christ Church Calendar for April 2022 
 

27 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Lenten Discussion 9:00 a.m. 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Confirmation 11:30 am - CR 
Taizé Service 7:00 p.m. 

28 29 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  

30 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am  
Adult Ed. 7:30 pm Zoom 
 

31 
 

Rector Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6m 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 
 
 
 

1 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 

Lenten Fish Fry 

2 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

3 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Lenten Discussion 9:00 a.m. 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Confirmation 11:30 am - CR 
Taizé Service 7:00 p.m. 

4 5 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 

6 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm  
Adult Ed. 7:30 pm Zoom  
 

7 
 

Rector Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Outreach Meeting – CR 7 
pm 

Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 

8 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 

Lenten Fish Fry 

9 
 

ABC House Diversity 
Workshop – CH 8 am-1 pm 

 
7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

10 
 
Palm Sunday 
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Lenten Discussion 9:00 a.m. 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Adult Ed. 7:30 pm Zoom 

11 12 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 

13 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 

14 
Maundy Thursday 
Rector Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Maundy Thursday Service 
7:30 p.m. 

Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm  

15 
Good Friday 
Stations of the Cross 12:00 
p.m. 

Good Friday Service 7:30 
p.m. 

Lenten Fish Fry 
Office Closed on Fridays 
Newsletter Deadline 

16 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

17 
Easter Sunday  
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Adult Education 7:30 pm 
Zoom  

18 
 

Father Tim off 
 

19 
 

Father Tim off 
 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
 

20 
 

Father Tim off 
 
No Centering Prayer  
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 

21 
 

Father Tim off 
 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 
  

22 
 

Father Tim off 
 
Parents’ Night Out 6:00-
8:00 p.m. 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 

23 
 

Father Tim off 
 
7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

24 
Father Tim off 
Morning Prayer 8 am 
Joy Bells 9:00  
Church School 10:15 am 
Morning Prayer 10:15 am 
Roaring Ringers 11:30 
Adult Education 7:30 pm 
Zoom 

25 26 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 
Vestry – CR 7 pm 

27 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 

28 
 

Rector Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm  
 

29 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 

30 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

 
 

  



 

CHANCEL SCHEDULE – April 2022 
Date & Lessons 

8:00am 
Robed Lector 

10:15am 
Lector 

10:15am 
Prayers 

10:15am 
Robed Lector 

10:15am 
Crucifer (+)/Acolyte 

10:15am 
Ushers/Greeters 

April 3, 5th Sun. in Lent 
Isaiah 43:16-21 
Psalm 126 
Philippians 3:4b-14 
John 12:1-8 

 
Peter Geiskopf 

 
Mollie Mills 

 
Shawn Hebert 

 
Lynne Couse 

 
Addie Davies (+) 
John Henry Davies 

 
Carol Recker-
Hughes 
Jeff Amack 

April 10, Palm Sunday 
Liturgy of the Word (8:00 only) 
Isaiah 50:4-9a; Psalm 31:9-16 
Philippians 2:5-11 
Luke 23:1-49 

 
Peter Geiskopf 

 
Walt Norris 

 
Shawn Hebert 

 
Chris Denny 

 
Megan Elliott (+) 
Gilly Davies 

 
Suzanne Ball 
John Ball 

April 17, Easter 
Isaiah 65:17-25 
Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24 
Acts 10:34-43 
John 20:1-18 

 
Carmen Denny 

 
Wally Merriam 

 
Lynne Couse 

 
Peter Winkler 

 
Evie Holder (+) 
Brian Hebert 

 
Lynne Couse 
Chris Denny 

April 24, 2nd Sun. of Easter 
Acts 5:27-32 
Psalm 118:14-29 
Revelation 1:4-8 
John 20:19-31 

 
Marjorie Torelli 

 
Lynne Couse 

 
Chris Denny 

 
Peter Geiskopf 

 
Addie Davies (+) 
John Henry Davies 

 
Jean Regan 
Travis Newton 

 

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT IF YOU CANNOT SERVE AND CALL THE OFFICE BY WEDNESDAY, 

to let them know of the change.  315-682-5795. 

 

 
  



 
MINISTRIES SCHEDULES APRIL 2022 

 
Ministry 4/3 4/10 4/17 4/24 5/1 

Counters Chris Denny and Jim 
Hughes 

David Hughes and Jeff 
Amack 

Kathy Byrum and Lori 
Gibson 

Laurel Mulvihill and 
Craig Byrum 

Travis Newton and 
Susan Hebert 

Altar Guild Deb Tifft and Suzanne 
Ball 
Linens: Linda Albanese 

Linda Albanese and 
Marjorie Torelli 
Linens: Linda Albanese 

All Altar Guild Robyn Visser and Amy 
Trail 
Linens: Linda Albanese 

Robyn Visser and 
Suzanne Mitchell 
Linens: Suzanne 
Mitchell 

Coffee hour 8:00 a.m.  
 

Paul and Wendy 
Jutzeler 

Vestry provides Coffee 
Hour 

Chris Denny Linda Albanese 

Coffee hour 10:15 
a.m. 

 
 

DeAnne and Bob Will Vestry provides Coffee 
Hour 

Kristine and Zach 
Schuster 

Alyssa and Travis 
Newton 

 
Coffee Hour is tentatively scheduled to resume on April 10, Palm Sunday.   

 
Altar Guild Holy Week Schedule 
April 9 Brass Polishing, 9 a.m.: All members 
April 14 Maundy Thursday: Robyn Visser, Amy Trail, Suzanne Ball 
April 15, Good Friday: Suzanne Ball 
 
The Parish Hall will be in use by outside groups EVERY: 
Tuesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm Saturday 7:45-9:45 pm 
Thursday 7:45-9:45 pm         
Please consult the office at 315-682-5795 to get approval for all building use.  Thank you. 
  



 

 

 
 

April Celebrations 

Birthdays 

 

Emily Armstrong April 2 
Billy Sullivan April 2 

Tim Edwards April 7 

David Hughes April 10 
Nate Bartkowiak April 14 
Fiona Hannon  April 14 

Carmen Denny April 20 
Pat Barlow April 22 

Doug Allen April 23 
Ellison Hughes April 25 
Bob Sudlow April 26 

Mike Montes April 27 
Lynne Couse April 28 

Mac Davies April 28 
Avery Howe April 28 
 
 

Anniversaries 

 

Heidi and Billy Sullivan April 4 

Nell and Nate Bartkowiak April 23 

Stu and Adrienne Eddy April 29 
 

 

 

 

 

 
  



 
 

 

Christ Church  
407 East Seneca Street 
Manlius, NY  13104  
 
Change Service Requested 
 
 
 

________________________________________________________________ 
There are two Sunday services with the celebration of the Holy Eucharist at: 

8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. with music. 
The nursery is available during the 10:15 service. 

Masks must be worn.  Please check our website for latest COVID-19 guidance. 
Links for weekly sermons are posted on the church website and Facebook page and emailed to 

parishioners.  
 

___________________________________ 
 

Rector:  Reverend Tim Hannon 
Phone:  (315) 682-5795 
E-mail:  rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

Parish Administrator:  Deirdre Popp 
Phone:  (315) 682-5795  
Office Hours:  Mon-Wed 8:00-1:00 
                          Thursday 8:00-12:00  
                          Friday closed 
Email:  church.office@christchurchmanlius.org 

 
 

Visit our web site at: http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/ 

 

 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 
The deadline for the next issue is 

Friday, April 15. 
 

The next issue will cover the 
month of May. 

Please send articles to 
newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org.    

mailto:newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org

